ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Reports 12/6/05
President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Interviews—I interviewed someone for an Assistant Director of RamRide as well as for an Associate Director of Marketing last week.  Stay tuned to see if either of these people are going to become ASCSU members.  

Emerging Leaders Forum—Jon and I were speakers at the Emerging Leaders Forum sponsored by the President’s office and organized by presidential interns.  We spoke about leadership and involvement and, unfortunately, had to dart right away to make it to Senate on time.

Meeting w/ Monigle Associates—Monigle Associates are beginning a campaign to highlight the strengths of Colorado State.  Jon, Brett Dobinsky, Abby Pfisterer, and me all gave them feedback about how we feel CSU is perceived and what our impressions and experiences here have been like.  

Inappropriate Events—Just to reiterate from last week.  We are sorely disappointed that some activities that are unbecoming for ASCSU members were participated in last week.  Anything of this nature will be dealt with in a harsh manner and with real consequences.  If you are ever unsure about something you are doing please don’t hesitate to consult Jon, me, an advisor, or the ethics code.  Please remember that your actions as an individual reflect on the whole of ASCSU.  

Ethics Code—If you have not read this document, READ IT!  There could always be a “pop quiz”…  Yes it is vague and subject to interpretation, which is why you should consult us if you are concerned about how Jon and I may interpret the document.

Finals Bags—Yes indeed, those bags with your name on it are for you.  They are to inspire you to study hard for finals and to thank you for all your hardwork this semester.  There is one more thing that goes into each bag, but unfortunately Jon and I have not been able to finish it, so we will give it to each of you when we can!  Feel free to take your bag, and only your bag.  

Thank You—I just want all of you to know that I really appreciate your hardwork and dedication to ASCSU.  Without you, we would not be the amazing organization that we are.  Please remember during these last two weeks that you are here, first and foremost as a student.  So study hard for these last two weeks and good luck on finals.  You’ve certainly earned a break and some time to yourself, so have a great break!
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Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

SFRB has finished hearing the fall presentations.  Please congratulate President Healey, Director Brunner and Elections Manager Huitt on their excellent presentations to the group the past few weeks.  I will be compiling the SFRB spring calendar over the break, so keep an eye on the website if you are interested.

Please take the time to thank Senator Battiste, Senator Thomas and Associate Senator Carnivale for their service to the students of Colorado State University this semester.  All three of these individuals will be leaving us and moving on to other ventures.  We will be sending these folks off at Pott’s tomorrow evening after senate, so please stop by.

I have begun writing my end of semester report, and it will be completed by the due date of January 4th along with all of the cabinet departments.  I am requiring President Healey to submit her end of semester report to the Senate at the first meeting of next semester, but I am sure it will be done before then if any senators would like to read it.

I sincerely hope that we have reached our quota for Senators in the ER for the year.

President Healey and I spoke at the President’s Emerging Leaders Forum last Wednesday.  Several of your colleagues were in attendance, so ask them how it went.

Lastly, I wish everyone the best of luck on their finals and I hope you all have a wonderful and relaxing winter break.  Go forth spreading joy and goodwill!

Top of Page 
Finance Director –Luke Brunner

Student Funding Board Last Week
Our board granted funding to the following groups for the following amounts:

· Colloquium in the Life Sciences:  $2,912.00

· Black Definitions:  $8,236.00

· Holocaust Awareness Week:  $8,900.20

We currently have $6,646.19 remaining in our account that will be rolled over to next semester’s funding board.  In my mind, this is just the right amount of money to have left because we have typically have a higher volume of requests in the spring, rather than the fall.

Funding Board this Week
Keeping with tradition, we do not have a meeting this week and will be going to Coopersmith’s for dinner as a board.  SFB members, please remember that if you wish to eat food, you will be on your own for the expenses.

Travel Grant
I’m working on amending the policies involved in the Travel Grant.  We hope to have this fully operational by the start of next semester.  Stay tuned for more details.

RamRide Grant
I’m meeting again today with Dr. Penley’s chief of staff, John Lincoln, to discuss the financial side of our grant.  As you all hopefully heard, we will have $18,000 to use to implement Phase 1 of RamRide.  This will be a total automation of our dispatch center.  We will be contracting with database company to build the central database that will be used to organize member data.  We also hope to have full web-based signups.
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ASCSU Controller –Crystal Plant

Hello Everyone!  I just wanted to let you all know that the Gift Giving Project letter has been emailed out to all Fall 05 Graduating Seniors!  Thanks to those of you who helped out with the letter revisions - hopefully we will have a better turnout this semester.  For those of you graduating in 11 days or less, please donate so you can have an awesome class tree and if you're not graduating yet, please inform your friends about this awesome tradition!  5 cents or 5 dollars - it all helps (and you can still donate after graduation)!  We will also be creating an ad hoc committee for this project in the Spring Semester, so get excited.  Thanks for a great semester.  Good luck on Finals and enjoy your break!  =)
Academic Director –Misty Lenard

At the college council roundtable last week we discussed Ram Ride Thank You Rides and the Honor Code. The discussion on the Thank You Rides was pretty inconclusive - it was much of the same mixed responses as in previous discussions held on the topic at Senate with similar reasoning. On the Honor Code, several interesting points were made regarding appropriate punishment for various "levels" of cheating and as to what those levels might be. One thing I will be certain to take to the Honor Code Subcommittee meeting on Tuesday evening will be the overwhelming response that a cheating notation on a transcript is very severe.
 

I have not yet heard from Brian Chase on the furniture from the South Campus Study Area, likely because UFAB did not meet this week. As soon as I hear from him, I will be letting those people who are interested in assisting know (namely Tom Baxendale... only Tom Baxendale). It's not too late to show an interest!

 

Last Thursday I attended the Committee on Teaching and Learning meeting where the suggestions for WebCT upgrades were presented. Tuesday the 6th will be Faculty Council, which Megan Hart will be attending, and immediately prior to that will be the second meeting on the Honor Code. I will let you know how it goes!
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Advocacy Director –Jason Green
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Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski
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Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

The Ram Leaders are ending this semester on a high note.  Over the weekend they successfully put on a holiday party for one of the local retirement homes.  And, tomorrow they will be holding an awareness event for the Larimer Humane Society in the LSC Commons, from 11-1.  We hope everyone will make it out to support them and have some free hot chocolate!  

We will be finishing off our semester with our holiday party on Thursday, to reward them for working so hard and being so dedicated to the program.  These Ram Leaders are amazing!  

Spring semester will be starting off with a kick, as we are jumping right back into the swing of things.  Mentors, please congratulate your Ram Leaders on their hard work so far and keep them energized for this upcoming semester.  

One last thing, thank you so much to all of the wonderful mentors.  You play such an important role in this program and we can’t thank you enough.  
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Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries
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Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

Associate Position - The department discussed the current applicant and gave President Healey our thoughts on that person. We will wait and see what happens.
Handbook - Thanks to everyone that signed up for the Handbook Committee. You will be receiving an email shortly and many over break. If at anytime you would like off of the committee or on it, please let me know.

Poster Distribution - The 2005 Commemorative Poster will be handed out to all graduates on Dec. 16 and 17. I will again have a sign-up sheet in senate for volunteers. It looks like I may not be able to be there, but I will discuss this at cabinet and let everyone know at senate.

Moby Show - There is a meeting scheduled for tomorrow to set up the groundwork for the extensive amounts of marketing must take place for the concert. This is going to be very large, but I feel very fun.

Current Projects - Hypnotist, Stress Relief, Theater Concert, Ft. Film Fest

Winter Break - I will be out of the office from Dec. 19 through Jan. 5ish. If anyone needs anything during that time, please contact me via email at marketing@ascsu.colostate.edu or leave a voicemail at 970-491-2956 and I will be able to get back to you that way.

Anne and Janna - I just want to take a few seconds and recognize how hard the two current Associates work. The department would not function without them, and they do an amazing job. Thanks you two for all the hard work, dedication, and creativity you bring to the office!
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RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Associate/Finance Report: Holli Kinkel
Yeah, so the thank you event went well, except for paying Washington’s, but I got to sit and watch CU get their butts handed to them, so it wasn’t all that bad.  I am in the process of getting airline reservations and other travel arrangements made for the trip to Texas A&M.  Kevin, myself, Tommy, and Nicole will be attending.  Other than that, Kevin, Tommy and I will be working over break to get some equipment for phase one of the expansion ordered, which basically means I fill out a lot of paperwork.

Volunteers: David Markham


I’m looking into recruitment events for next semester, including a RamRide day on the plaza early next semester, along with other days just tabling.  Ease of volunteering seems to be one of the biggest deterrents to volunteering, so that is what I will be focusing on next semester.

Risk Management: Nicole Johnson
The VIR (Volunteer Information Records) is all up to date and the only thing left to do is to copy the 21 year olds driver licenses for Enterprise.  Holli and I went out in a car on Friday night and had a blast.  The RamRide thank you event was a blast and I hope that those that attended had a great time. 

Director: Kevin McBeth

We completed our last weekend of RamRide for the semester. Thanks to all of you who have helped us thus far. We may be calling on you for next semester. At this point I am tying to contact some software developers to help us write our database and programs for the computers that we are looking into buying. I am also writing letters to all of the food donors to thank them for there support and assign them the nights for the next semester. 
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Student Services Director –Brett Dobinsky

Shuttle Service - The discount tickets for the Shamrock Shuttle Service are sold out and will be mailed out by midday Wednesday.  This round about has been very successful, unfortunately we had to turn many students away dueto the shear limited quantity of available tickets from Shamrock.  I would also lower the budget for shuttle services if the quantity of tickets remains around 20o tickets from Shamrock.  From the two available periods for shuttle services, I have noticed a significant number of return students.  Because of this, the service is reaching a limited number of students.  For this, the amount should be capped for each discount ticket.  I would cap the service at

$15 a ticket for the years to come.

Bowl Vouchers - Vouchers are still available at the front desk.  The tickets that can be printed off of csubowl.com do not mention ASCSU involvement and therefore may not be redeemed by ASCSU but rather Athletics.  As working with Athletics for the past few weeks it has come to my attention that they are unwilling to bend and have told me directly that they frankly "really don't care."  They are nearly impossible to work with and try to receive all the credit.  From this negative experience we will be holding firm on not redeeming vouchers that do not have the ASCSU logo directly on them.
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ASAP Director –Katie Dougan
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Judicial Report –Joy Ahrens

~This Wednesday we are going over bylaws as a court and hopefully approving the changes.  Any are welcome to come to our meeting.  It will begin at 6 in the ASCSU office.

~Yesterday I met with the Internal Affairs Committee and presented our Constitutional changes.  We still have a little more work do on them.  But I have to say....GO INTERNAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE!!
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